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Chairman Domenic M. Recchia, Jr. and members of the Council
I am Kenneth L. Davis, M.D., President and Chief Executive Officer of the Mount Sinai Medical Center. I am here on behalf of Mount Sinai to express our support for City Council Bill #172, which would appeal Local Law #41 of 2009. This bill would restore the exemption enjoyed by hospitals and other non-profit organizations from the Fire Department of the City of New York inspections (FDNY) and permit fees.

Last year, the Mayor and the City Council passed legislation to impose fees on non-profit organizations for inspections, permits, and performance tests on equipment and facilities which are subject to FDNY review. Mount Sinai already invests a significant amount of money into fire safety; these additional fees would add to the cost of running the hospital. The Mount Sinai Hospital and MSSM will require over 400 inspections of its laboratories and buildings, many of which will be yearly. There is a significant administrative cost for processing the payments for each inspection. Conservatively, we estimate that the added cost will be between $100,000 and $150,000.

We believe that the city shares responsibility for fire safety, and non-profit organizations should not be asked to shoulder the full cost of these inspection fees. Please understand that these are extremely challenging financial times for Mount Sinai and other organizations in the healthcare industry. 

· Mount Sinai will lose more than $10 million this year as a result of the healthcare cuts that were recently approved by the State Legislature.

· Mount Sinai has experienced a loss of nearly $30 million this year due to state budget cuts in 2008 and 2009.

· The recently passed federal healthcare reform legislation package significantly reduces federal reimbursements to healthcare providers. We project a 10-year loss of over $400 million.

· The MTA bail-out includes a new 0.34% payroll tax; this will cost Mount Sinai nearly $4 million per year.

This fee, along with the proposed budget cuts to hospitals by the State will be difficult for our institution to absorb. We are here to serve the people of New York; this is not the time to impose additional fees on Mount Sinai or any other non-profit healthcare facilities. 

Thank you for your time and consideration.

